Chairmans Report A.G.M. 2025

Vice President Club Members

A very good evening to you all, another year has passed away so quickly and here we are once more at our 64th AGM.

October 2024 was a sad time for the club as our long serving President Pat Barrett passed away. Pat had been president for the past 45years and joined the club just after it was formed in 1961, he had served on the committee, had been assistant secretary and club chairman. Bikes had been Pats passion, and he had competed in many sprint meetings and hill climbs very successfully around the country on a 1000cc Vincent sidecar outfit and became British Sidecar Sprint Champion. Pat loved the Isle of Man TT and went over 60 years in succession and for this achievement was honoured by the Commissioners of Douglas.
He will sadly be missed by us all especially for his stories and jokes he used to tell, our thoughts and best wishes go out to his wife Hazel and family.

Club events over the past year started off in March with the Easer Egg Auction with proceeds from this going to the Essex and Herts Air Ambulance. The auction raised £379 and was increased to £500 with money from club funds, and a cheque presentation was made to the Air Ambulance at North Weald Aerodrome by the Chairman and members of the club.

Our other auction in October the Winter Toot Auction was well attended and nearly everything was sold. 

The Photographic competition was won by Steve Whyte with a photo of a highly polished BSA petrol tank.

Monday night club meetings and ride outs, we have not seen many of you on the ride outs at the present time except for Cider maybe a bit cold for some of you, but nevertheless the winter cub meetings have been well supported as were the summer meetings and ride outs. Many thanks to Cider and his merry band of leaders for organising them.

There appears to be a few more summer evening and weekend ride outs being organised, if you would like to organise one just put it on the clubs what’s app site, in plenty of time and keep your fingers crossed.

The sandwich situation at club meetings appears to be under control with enough food going round for everyone, although there were a couple of pubs being a bit mean. Many thanks to our food monitor Martin for his excellent supervision.

We had two summer BBQs last year one at the Plume of Feathers Wymondley and the other an excellent one at the Hen & Chickens Baldock.

Twice last year we supported “Bike Stop” (the motor cycling clothing shop in the High Street) with organising their two Sunday Ride outs, and since it has now been taken over by “Infinity” we will continue to support there ride outs, and we will also support the Royston Motorcycle Club with help and our own club stand at the Meldrith Show.

(Infinity are still honouring the clubs 10% discount on clothing on production of your club card)

A glorious Sunday morning in July welcomed us for the start of our Annual George Brown Memorial Run, 28 entries left the start with a dozen or so others following on, a very impressive sight and a wonderful day.
Our three socials during the year, The Pete Star Memorial Social, The Summer Social and the Winter Social were all very well attended, might have been something to do with that they are free bees, they were all supported by excellent raffles.

The Quiz night, always a good night to get the old brains working
We finished up with a tie at the end 61 points each for the 3 Stooges and Norfolk N Chance, the 3 Stooges pipped the win on the tie break question. “How many nuts and bolts are there in the Eiffle Tower? (None as it is all rivetted together)

In finishing, I would like to thank all the landlords and landladies of all the pubs we go to for their hospitality, to all the members who have helped out at club events, to our secretary Mick  and Treasurer Jackie for their work over the past year, to the committee for their support and to you all for attending this evening .




